





Welcome to our late spring newsletter.

The Hall is still busy with various activities to suit all tastes. In April we had a visit from Americans Victoria Punnett and her cousin Deborrah. They came over several years ago with cousins from various countries and had tea in the old hall and took guided walks around the Village. This time they in-

vited their English cousin to join them for afternoon tea at the new Village Hall. The Hall looked very pretty with all the cakes, scones and flowers on the tables. Thank you to everyone involved. Altogether 65 adults and 5 children sat down to tea. Molly Beswick had another 100 copies of her book "On the Edge" printed. With the sale of 50 of these as well as generous donations and tea money we made £500. We are still awaiting the Punnetts plaque to go on the wall from the last visit. If you would like a copy of Molly's book you can obtain them from her **2830645** or the Village Hall.

Our last **monthly talk** is on **Friday 13<sup>th</sup> June** at 7:30 pm. This is on Herstmonceux Castle, a very local topic, and is by David Calvert. The entrance fee is £4 per person and includes coffee and cakes.

## 

**DATES FOR YOUR DIARY** 

Sat 27<sup>th</sup> September: Jumble Sale. Plenty of time to start filling your

bags and boxes.

Sat 25<sup>th</sup> October: Bonfire and Fireworks.

October/November: Quiz.

Sun 16<sup>th</sup> November: Village Hall Celebration. Details to follow.

## Special points of interest:

- Last monthly talk
- Summer Fete & BBQ
- Open Gardens
- Quiz/Fish & Chips
- Jumble Sale
- Bonfire & Fireworks







The Summer Fete & Barbecue is on Saturday 21<sup>st</sup> June from 1 - 5 pm.

Attractions include Morris Dancers, Maypole, vintage vehicles, food and drink as well as lots of interesting stalls.

For more information or to book a stall ring **John Smith 28**31653.







We are having **Open Gardens** on **Sunday June 29**<sup>th</sup> from **2 - 5 pm.** 

We have four gardens promised so far but would like a few more. It doesn't matter what the size is. Don't be shy ... have a go. Just ring Maggie \$830645 to join in.



We had a very successful and enjoyable Quiz on 9<sup>th</sup> May with Brian Whitton and he has agreed to do another **Quiz** with a **Fish and Chip Supper**. This will be on **Friday 11<sup>th</sup> July** at **7:30 pm**. Bookings and money (£8 per head) by Tuesday 8<sup>th</sup> July to **Maggie 2830645** or **Craig/Sue 2831661**.

Do look for posters and on the website for information. Don't forget about the **Community Mail** free service that will provide you with the latest updates of what is happening in and around the Village. To receive news and information relevant to Punnetts Town all you have to do is fill in the form on the website. E-mails will be sent to you from **news@punnettstown.org**.

## **Coffee Mornings**

## **Contacts**



Coffee mornings are held every Friday (except Christmas Day) from 10:30 - 12:30 where you may expect coffee, cakes, books and interesting people to talk to.

Donations of books and puzzles are much appreciated.

Contact numbers for any help, suggestions, information, queries etc.

Richard /Maggie ☎830645
Craig/Sue ☎831661

Thank you for taking the time to read this Newsletter.



